
 
MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
January 28, 2014 

 
This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairman Bill Mignon.  Dr. 
Joseph Joyner called roll; school board members, Mr. Bill Fehling, Mrs. Beverly Slough, Mr. 
Patrick Canan and Mr. Bill Mignon were present. Mr. Tommy Allen was absent. Also in attendance 
were School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
 
Mrs. Slough and Mr. Mignon stated that they enjoyed attending a recognition ceremony for four 
United States service academies, presented by Rep. Ron DeSantis on January 17th. Several 
Nease High School NROTC students were recognized at the event. 
 
Future Considerations for Facility Planning 
 
Mr. Forson and Mrs. Cubbedge presented Future Considerations for Facility Planning which 
included facilities philosophy and planning. 
 
Summer Planning 
 
Mrs. Mickler presented a tentative calendar for summer camps and professional development. 
 
Public Comments -None 
 
Closing Comments 
 
Mr. Fehling thanked the Operations/Facilities Department for keeping an eye on growth and 
planning accordingly. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:10 p.m. 
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